[bookmark: _GoBack]Danville Forestry Meeting – 11/2/2020 – Called to order at 7:38PM – 8:22PM adjourned
Attendees (members): Carsten, Bobby, Chip
(non-members): Brian C. (Town Forester)
Members excused: Sayra

Discussion of the proposed 2020 Danville Town Forest Management Plan:
It was discussed about the No cut portions of the management units, and while access to some of those areas are available, it still makes sense to keep high single digit to 10% of a forest to be left “natural” as old growth potential and let them age naturally for 100s of years.  The stands chosen were done so due to the natural buffers by the property lines and wetlands so it isn’t detrimental to the other stands with buffers to the old growth potential areas.  
Landings will be established as needed inside the stands, the first up being very near the existing road under the power lines.  For Unit 2, the landing would be in stand 8 and all of the stands in the unit would be skidded to that landing.  It was discussed how much money to put in the budget for the landing and road infrastructure needed for our 2021 plans.  Brian mentioned that a lot of towns keep $5000 in their budgets for this kind of work.  The estimate on the needs for next year is around $3500.  
The bid process for how to select a logger for this work was discussed and it was determined that we’ll tackle that after the budgeting process and management plan is finalized.
Chip made a motion to approve the 2020 Danville Forest Management Plan, it was seconded by Carsten.  All present were in favor and the motion passed.
This management plan will be delivered ASAP to Audubon for their review.
The Budget was discussed and the plan is to come to the Selectmen and Budget Committee with a budget of $3500 to cover the costs of building infrastructure from our existing road to allow for the treatment of management unit 2, which should yield a net profit of between $25000-40,000 to the Forestry Fund.  And then another $750 for beaver control. For a total of $4250 for Forestry in 2021.
Chip made a motion to have Carsten present the above budget to the Selectmen next Monday and the Budget Committee when scheduled, it was seconded Carsten.  Discussion occurred about potentially raising the total to cover for any contingency.  Motion passed unanimously.
Brian will invoice us for the rest of the cost of this plan, $2960.  Carsten made a motion to create a warrant for the sum of $2960 to be paid from the Forestry Fund, it was seconded by Chip.  The motion passed unanimously.
Carsten mentioned that it would make sense to get to know some of the potential local loggers so that they are familiar with the property and we are familiar with their offerings ahead of the bid process next year.  In the next 3 months, we will put out feelers to all potential candidates that are known at that time.

